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McGregor Museum
Archaeology Department
PO Box 316, Kimberley 8300

2 Egerton Road, Kimberley, South Africa

Tel: (053) 8392706

Fax: (053) 8421433

E-Mail: dmorris@kimberley.co.za

Your reference: Kalahari Golf en Jag

Our reference: MMK 14

Date: 10 April 2006

Ms Marquerite Geldenhuys

Omgewingsimpakstudies

Privaatsak X5879

Upington

8801






cc SAHRA; 

Nwgao Boshwa Kapa Bokone

Dear Marquerite,

Proposed development of residential units within and around the existing Sishen Golf Course, Erf 1439, Remainder of Erf 2974 and Remainder of Portion 1 of Uitkoms 463, Kathu

I have had an opportunity to visit the site and can make the following observations:

The development is situated alongside the ‘Kathu Townlands’ site which is an Acheulean ‘workshop’ site of international significance. Portions of the proposed development that I was taken to consist of red sand overlying calcrete; and in places the thickness of red sand was up to several metres. It appeared that the development would not impact on the ‘Kathu Townlands’ site, which is in a setting formerly covered by sand but underlain by jaspilite outcrop (source of raw material for knapping artefacts) rather than by calcrete. It is to be recommended that the ‘Kathu Townlands’ site be declared a Provincial Heritage Site.

Tswana settlement reflected by pottery has been documented within the Kathu forest/game reserve north of the Golf Course. I was not able to gain access to the game reserve portion of the development during this visit.

It is recommended that a Phase 1 Heritage Impact Study be undertaken to assess the above in detail. 

Yours sincerely

David Morris

